
May 21, 2024 

 

 

Mr. Bradley Lindsey, P.E. 

State Local Transportation Engineer 

Alabama Department of Transportation 

ATTN:  Mr. Bryan Fair / Mr. Robert Echols 

1409 Coliseum Boulevard 

Room D-101 

Montgomery, Alabama 36110 
 

RE: PROJECT NUMBER 100075820/100077387 

LOXLEY MUNICIPAL PARK TRANSIT PROJECT 

CONTRACT AWARD CONCURRENCE 
 

Dear Mr. Lindsey: 

 

The Eastern Shore Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) has allocated $1,278,490.00 in 5307 

Urban Area Transit Funds to construct a public transit project at the City of Loxley Municipal Park. The 

Baldwin County Commission is the sub-recipient of the 5307 funds and Baldwin Regional Area Transit 

System (BRATS) is the designated public transit provider for the MPO.  

 

The City of Loxley is managing the project in accordance with an Intergovernmental Service 

Agreement and advertised a bid opportunity for construction. The City received three (3) bids with Waverly 

Construction of Alabama, LLC being the low bidder. Therefore, the City desires to award the bid to Waverly 

Construction of Alabama, LLC. 

 

It is my recommendation that the bid be awarded through the City of Loxley for Project 

100075820/100077387 Loxley Municipal Park Transit Hub to Waverly Construction of Alabama, LLC.  

 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Ann Simpson, Director of Transportation, at 

(251) 972-6817. 

  

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

      BILLIE JO UNDERWOOD, Chairman 

      Baldwin County Commission 

 

BJU/jb Item CD1 

 

cc: Ann Simpson 

Sarah Hart Sislak 

 

ENCLOSURE(S)  


